WINDSOCK VILLAGE CORPORATIONS

MINUTES OF JOINT BOARD MEETING

March 9, 2006

The joint meeting of the Windsock Village Property Owners and Aviation Corps. was held 3/9/06 at the home of Dwight Allenson. Members present were: Dwight Allenson, Don Meader, Beverly Mason, Elmer Hynes, Bill Clegg, Mike Jacobsen, Kelly Jeffries, Tom Gill, Jay Brennan, Barbara Clifford and Glenn Mori.

Guests present were: LD Jeffries, Lou Berube, Roger Currier, Steve More, Brian Burns, George & Dolores Gorkey and Dave Swift.

The minutes of the January 19, 2006 meeting were approved with one clarification: in the “Public Input” section Jay Brennan is listed as saying that the snow banks are created on the runway “out by the lights”. It should read as “the runway side of the lights”.

Public Input: Brian Burns asked if there would be a mailing to all Corp. members re: cut off date for having agenda items for annual meeting. Don responded that we always do send information with the Litter Day mailing and this is on the agenda for later in the meeting.

Tom Kondrat: Don has sent the thank you letter to Tom Kondrat recognizing his efforts on the Gazebo project.

Budget: Don does not expect anything unusual. Kelly asked: why do we bother to break out runway maint. into summer & winter? A brief discussion ensued. Bill Clegg stated that he would like to see the seeding and filling of center of the runway begin early in spring to take advantage of spring rains. Kelly added that the WV Pilots Alliance has some funds available to contribute to runway maint and/or restoration. Jay has noticed that there are stones in the patched areas. He would like to organize a group and walk the runway.

Litter Day: May 20 has been set for Litter Day. Don reviewed a letter to be sent out announcing Litter Day and Annual Meeting information.

Annual Meeting: Kingswood High School graduation will be held on the third Sat. in June. Don will be away the second Saturday. He would like the meeting to be held the first Saturday, June 3.

A motion passed to have the Annual Meeting on June 3, 2006. Property Owners will be at 9:00 AM and Aviation at 1 PM. Location to be determined.

WVPO has three-three-year terms expiring: Jay Brennan, Glenn Mori and Elmer Hynes.

WVAC has three-three-year terms also: Gary Cole, Mike Jacobsen, and Dwight Allenson.

Other: A discussion ensued about a car that parks in the road while waiting for the school bus. It bothers Don that they do not use the parking area. He suggested that if anyone sees this person parking in the road that they ask him or her to use the parking area.

Kelly stated that the bulletin board (website) on the internet is not very user friendly. She further suggested that we get information about signing up for the bulleting board to everyone with the annual meeting announcement. A discussion followed on the merits of the current bulletin board on the internet vs. a full blown website.

Barbara announced that there are 5 members who need to have collection letters sent to them. These 5 haven’t paid their assessment nor contacted her to make arrangements.

Public Input: Dwight asked if there were any way to get the Town of Tamworth to patch the holes at the intersection of the Lake Road and Rte. 41. Don had already spoken to Bruce Robinson, the Town Road Agent, in the fall about the intersection and also the broken pavement along the edge near WV entrance. He had promised a fix before winter. That never happened. Don will compose a letter to be sent to Bruce requesting repairs.

A motion passed that a letter be sent to Bruce Robinson that mentions the broken pavement along the shoulder and the issues at the junction of Route 41 and inquire as to what can be done to correct the problems.

NEXT MEETING APRIL 20 AT BEVERLY MASON’S

FOLLOWING MEETING TO BE MAY 11 AT BILL CLEGG’S 

Peter Lambert

Secretary

WVPO

